May 17, 2016

## **FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE**



(Sheila Bowman)



(Major Steve Carroll)

## **Lifeline Pregnancy Care Center Elects New Board Members**

The board of directors of Lifeline Pregnancy Care Center elected two new board members during a recent meeting.

Sheila Bowman who lives in Millersburg was an accountant for Herbert, Rowland and Grubic, Inc., for more than 15 years before leaving the company. She and her husband, Carl, reside in Millersburg. She has two sons, a daughter and eight grandchildren. Sheila loves to spend time with her family, and also volunteers at her church (Millersburg Assembly of God) and the Millersburg Senior Center.

Mrs. Bowman said "It is an honor to serve on the Board of Lifeline with a team of dedicated people willing to serve the community for the preservation of a human unborn life."

Steve Carroll retired from The Salvation Army after 39 years of service five years ago from Massachusetts and now lives with his wife Betzann in Halifax. The Carrolls have two children, who are both Salvation Army officers: Captain Steve Carroll Jr. who serves with his wife, Captain Delia on The Salvation Army's Divisional Headquarters in Pittsburgh, and Captain Helen Johnson who serves with her husband Captain Kevin as corps officers (pastors) at The Salvation Army in Clearfield, PA.

Carroll said that "Lifeline Pregnancy Care Center is a wonderful Christian organization serving woman, men and families facing an unexpected pregnancy. They offer Christian Counseling, referrals and practical help with diapers, formula, clothing, strollers and other items free of charge. I look forward to serving on the board and pray I will make a positive contribution to

the center and the people they serve." Carroll was also elected to serve as the board's Interim Vice President, temporarily replacing Dave Strohecker of Halifax who has taken a short leave of absence to work on special projects.

Deb Snyder, Executive Director of Lifeline, said she welcomes these two new board members because "They each provide something unique and valuable to Lifeline. Steve Carroll offers a wealth of experience from his many years of working for one of the nation's largest charities — the Salvation Army. He leads by example and puts his expertise to work at Lifeline. When he sees a need, he takes action to meet the need. Sheila Bowman brings a servant's heart, an accounting background and a passion for life. She is an encourager and has a keen sense of what needs done, as well as respect for the roles of staff and volunteers and a genuine interest in the success of Lifeline Pregnancy Care Center."

Lifeline's board chair, Shirley Boyer, also welcomed Bowman and Carroll to the board and said "Lifeline P.C.C. has been blessed with the welcome addition of Steve and Sheila to serve on the board and to promote this ministry. Their hearts are full of love and compassion not just for the unborn, but also for the moms and dads who walk through our doors. As our vision continues to grow through God's eyes and His leading, Steve and Sheila are already bringing their gifts and servant hearts to this ministry. This board is a unified team, but most importantly a family of believers who love this ministry."

Lifeline Pregnancy Care Center, located at 403 Union Street, Millersburg, serves northern Dauphin, western Schuylkill and southern Northumberland County areas. They can be reached at 717-692-2183 or lifeline@pa.net.